Lowell Metropolitan Police Commission

Chief’s Report

June 26th, 2025

Vehicle Update: The Town Council approved a purchase of 2 vehicles that
we should be taking delivery of soon. A Jeep Grand Cherokee was
purchased to use as a detective vehicle to replace a 10 year old Chevrolet
Equinox. It was significantly less expensive than a regular police unit. We
were able to locate a reasonably priced Ford Explorer Police Interceptor that
will be used for patrol.

Last Day of School: We had no issues to report.

K9 Bowling Fundraiser: The event was a great success. We want to thank
the entire Brown family for setting it up. We don’t have a complete total for
the event but it should be similar to last year’s event.



